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Engineering Design Services 
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CV34 4SP 
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Dear Residents/Business 

 
Advance Notice of Works 

A444 College Street Phase 1 – Proposed Signalised Junction  

Greenmoor Road/Heath End Road/Bullring junction, Nuneaton. 

I am writing to give advance notice of the planned works in connection with the above project. 
 
As part of the planned A444 Corridor, Warwickshire County Council will be installing a traffic signalised 
junction and carrying out other related works at the above location.  
 
The works are programmed to start on 22nd July 2024, and are due to last for 6 weeks, not including 
the weekends ending 29th August 2024. The works will be carried out utilising a road closure on 
Greenmoor Road and multi way signals on Heath End Road and Bull Ring, the contractor will work 
between the hours of 08:00 hrs and 18:00 hrs each day and the closure on Greenmoor Road will 
remain in place during the 6-week period. 
  
Alternative routes for diverted traffic will be clearly signed and access to properties/businesses within 
the site will be maintained throughout, where possible.  There may be a short delay until it is safe for 
you to access/egress your property/business whilst the works are ongoing, however there will be 
marshals present on site to assist pedestrians through the works where needed and allow vehicle 
access.  Please under no circumstances should you remove any barrier or cone. For your own safety 
and that of the workers on site, vehicle users and pedestrians are requested to please wait for the 
assistance of the marshals if access is required through the site and please exercise due care and 
attention when travelling through works.  
 
On the reverse of this letter, you will find a plan showing the extents of the scheme. Warwickshire 
County Council’s contractor, Balfour Beatty, will be undertaking these works and to help facilitate them, 
if you are a vehicle owner could you ensure that your vehicle is parked elsewhere, if possible, away 
from the carriageway to allow the contractor access to the site. 
 
There will inevitably be some disruption to residents/businesses, but every effort will be made to keep 
this to a minimum. 
 
If during the works you have any concerns, please do not hesitate to contact the Contractor’s Manager 
who will be able to deal with your concerns directly. He can be contacted on this telephone number 
07837319243. 
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I wish to thank you in anticipation of your co-operation which will help to ensure the works are carried 
out as quickly and safely as possible. If you require any further information or wish to discuss the 
works, please do not hesitate to contact me. 
 
Yours faithfully 

Darren Clarke 
 
 
 
 
 

 


